
Resolution No.  
 

STOCKTON CITY COUNCIL 

================================================================== 
 

RESOLUTION APPROPRIATING FUNDING, APPROVING FINDINGS, AND 
AWARDING A PROFESSIONAL SERVICES CONTRACT FOR THE LEFT-TURN LANE 
ADDITIONS AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS (WEST LANE/BIANCHI ROAD, MARCH 
LANE/FEATHER RIVER DRIVE, AND AIRPORT WAY/SPERRY ROAD  
(ARCH-AIRPORT ROAD), PROJECT NO. PW1720/CML-5008(169)) 
 
 On March 1, 2018, the City advertised a Request for Proposals for the design of 
the Left-Turn Lane Additions at Various Locations (West Lane/Bianchi Road, March 
Lane/Feather River Drive, and Airport Way/Sperry Road (Arch-Airport Road), Project  
No. PW1720/CML-5008(169)); and 
 

Pursuant to Stockton Municipal Code section 3.68.070, Council may approve 
findings which support an exception to the competitive bidding process; and  
 
 The Left-Turn Lane Additions at Various Locations project will improve traffic flow, 
relieve congestion, and benefit air quality at the intersections of West Lane/Bianchi Road, 
March Lane/Feather River Drive, and Airport Way/Sperry Road (Arch-Airport Road). The 
project will modify traffic signal poles, cabinets, accessible pedestrian signals, and bring 
existing wheelchair ramps to today’s standards or build new ones; and 
 
 On April 2, 2018, three proposals were received.  A Selection Committee evaluated 
and ranked all proposals based on each firm’s understanding of work, experience with 
similar kinds of projects, staff qualifications and technical ability, project approach, and 
familiarity with federal transportation funding procedures; and   
 

Bennett Engineering Services received the highest ranking, based on the noted 
criteria, and was determined to be the most qualified firm for this project. Staff negotiated 
a fee of $186,769.30 with Bennett Engineering Services for design services; now, 
therefore, 
 
 BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF STOCKTON, AS 
FOLLOWS: 

 
1. The City Council awards a Professional Services Contract between the City 

of Stockton and Bennett Engineering Services, in the amount of $186,769.30, and the 
City Manager is authorized and directed to execute same, a copy of which is attached as 
Exhibit 1 and incorporated by this reference. 

 



2. The City Council appropriates funds in the amount of $20,711.51 from the 
Proportionate Share account (686-0000-237.67-04) to the Left-Turn Lane Additions at 
Various Locations (PW1720; 301-3020-640). 

 
3. The City Council approves findings pursuant to Stockton Municipal Code 

section 3.68.070 in support of an exception to the competitive bidding process. 
 

4. The City Manager is hereby authorized to take whatever actions are 
necessary and appropriate to carry out the purpose and intent of this Resolution. 

 
PASSED, APPROVED, and ADOPTED                 August 21, 2018  . 

 
 
              
       MICHAEL D. TUBBS, Mayor 

of the City of Stockton 
ATTEST: 
 
 
        
CHRISTIAN CLEGG, Deputy City Manager 
and Interim City Clerk of the City of Stockton 


